Births and Deaths

Cards of Thanks, In Memoriams, Marriage Notices, Engagements, Announcements.

BORN

LUSSIER: Hilary Brown and Jean-Pierre Lussier are pleased to announce the birth of their second son, André Marc, born on Nov. 5, 1990. Proud grandparents are Joël & Madeleine Lussier of St. Antoine Abbé, Qué. and James & Jean Brown of Gabriola Isld, B.C.

POIRIER-DUHEME David and Christina are
happy to announce the arrival of their first born,
Adam Wayne on November 3, 1990, weighing 10
lbs. 7 oz. at Hotel Dieu
Hospital, Cornwall, Ontario. Proud grandparents
are André And Zelda
Poirier also Wayne and
Mae Duheme. Great
grandparents are Mrs.
Jeanne Poirier, Wilfred
and Eva Duheme and
Mrs. Eva Wattie.

SEDGWICK-DEMERS Allan & Gisèle are very
pleased to announce the
birth of their son Jason
Guy, November 13th,
1990, weighing 7 pounds 1
oz. at the Hotel Dien
Hospital, Valleyfield. A
brother to Vicky. Happy
grandparents are Roger
& Rita Demers and Eric
& Jeannine Sedgwick.

HI! My name is Juston, 1 arrived on November 3rd, 1990 at the Barrie Memorial Hospital, Ormstown. My proud parents are Gerald and Sheila Vaincourt, and my brother Terry. My grand-parents are Earl and Adeline Vaincourt.

DIED

DOBRIK, Katherine (née Mazor) - peacefully at the Centre d'Accueil, Ormstown, Quebec, on November 24th, 1990. Beloved wife of the late Paul Dobrik Sr. Dear mother of Paul and Tibor, Grandmother of Catherine, Kenneth, James and Dorothy Ann. Also survived by 7 great grand-children. Funeral service was held on November 26th, 1990, in the Chapel of Kelly Funeral Home, followed by Interment in Huntingdon Protestant Cemetery. Memorial donations to the Sun Youth organization or Gazette Christmas Fund would be appreciated.

PARENT, Leo - In St-Chrysostome Tuesday, November 20th, 1990, at age 71. Husband of Cecile (Salvas) Parent. Survived by his sons Claude, Roger (Carmen), Raynald (Monique) and his daughters Réjeanne (Pierre), Louise (Robert) and Diane (Jean) and also 10 grandchildren. Funeral service was held at the St-Chrysotome Church on November 23rd, 1990. Arrangements made by Funerarium Gibeau in St-Chrysostome.

IN MEMORIAM

NISH, Betty In loving memory a dear mother, grandmother and wife who passed away December I, 1989. Sadly missed by Susan (John) Bob (Greta) Tania, Heidi and Ken. CARD OF THANKS

A very special thank you to all my friends "on the Hill", "in the Valley", and from away", for the fantastic party to celebrate my big 50. You all helped to make November a very memorable month for me forever. Also to Dorothy and Jim Barr, Karen, Jim and Joanne Ness and extra special thanks for all the time and effort spent to make the party a big success. Thanks again everyone.

Ruthie

I wish to thank Drs. Fiset, Brissette and Aiken, the physio-therapists and the nurses on the third floor for the excellent care I received while a patient in the Barrie Memorial Hospital. Thanks also to the volunteers and to friends for visits.

Marion Swan.

We wish to express our thanks to our family for organizing our 50th anniversary to the U.C.W. ladies for their excellent catering and to our friends for cards and gifts. All was greatly appreciated.

Matthew and Erma Wallace

I wish to thank Dr. Hébert, Dr. Thompson, nurses and staff of the Barrie Memorial Hospital for the excellent care I received.

Sheila Vaincourt

Evelyn Waller celebrates 90th birthday

by Diane Farquhar Rockburn Correspondent

A special celebration was held at the home of Glen & Grace Waller on Rt. 202 on Thanksiiving weekend

Thanksgiving weekend.
The Waller family was delighted to honour Mrs.
Evelyn Waller on her 90th birthday, which was October 8.

The first day of celebration was a family dinner. About 45 family members enjoyed a delicious buffet at 2 p.m. on Sunday. The day was filled with visiting and happy family togetherness.

On Monday afternoon, friends and neighbours were invited in to celebrate with Mrs. Waller and enjoy a dainty lunch and birthday cake.

This gentle, king, gracious lady welcomed her guests into her home and had a marvellous time chatting with everyone.

her family presented her with a cosy duvet and an album of poems, pictures, hand prints of her youngest great-grandchildren. One might say this was a tribute to the devotion she has shown to her family throughout the years.



The album was made up by Iris and Betty Waller.

Evelyn was born in Arizona and came to Rockburn in the early 1920's.

She spent part of a summer visiting her uncle and aunt. Fred and Ella Stevenson. While she was visiting she met Charlie Waller. Later on Charlie went to Arizona where he and Evelyn were married. Mrs. Waller has been a Rockburn resident for nearly 70 years. She has always been known to for her thoughtfulness and generosity, it was her practice to send a home-made pie to a new neighbour and lend a hand in the community.

Her work in the Rockburn Presbyterian Church and Ladies Aid has been a big part of her life.

Even in recent years it wasn't unusual to find Mrs. Waller drying dishes at the annual turkey supper.

The beautiful delicate crochet work and handicrafts she has enjoyed are still of great interest to her.

Guests visiting at the Waller home to be part of this birthday celebration included Evelyn's sister, Florence Snure, and her husband Ben of Rodeo, New Mexico.

Congratulations Evelyn on your very special birthday!